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Dear Parents and Friends of SGS,  
 
We are continuing to grapple with the learning focus through 
Grammar Minds and expanding our concept of resilience. The more 
we all use the learning language and build capacity in the learning 
dispositions the more each and every student will be enabled to grow 
in their learning. We are giving time to developing resilience in Term 
1. The language and dispositions in resilience are Absorption, 
Managing Distractions, Noticing and Perseverance.  When we 
consider that we know we are all capable of improving each of these 
dispositions by having a Growth Mindset, then it is worth giving the 
time to improve. 
 

Ms Gibson shared the following TED Talk, from Angela Lee Duckworth, with staff last week and it 
is a great message for all of us to consider how we encourage passion, persistence and grit in our 
young people. Grit is a demonstration of perseverance. 
 
Please consider watching the TED Talk and have conversations with your children about 
perseverance. 
 
https://www.ted.com/talks/angela_lee_duckworth_grit_the_power_of_passion_and_perseverance 
 
We are fast approaching our Grandparentsô Day, a day when grandparents and significant friends 
are invited to share a day at school. This is always a very special day. Please encourage 
grandparents and special friends to come and join with us on Friday March 10. 
 
Congratulations to the Primary Swimming Team that achieved 2nd place at the HRIS Division 1 
Carnival.  This is an outstanding achievement. I have had very positive feedback about the way 
the Team conducted themselves and supported each other, as well as the way they swam. 
 
It was good to see some rain fall across the region this week, although our prayers for more 
should continue. 
 
Paul Smart 
Principal 
 
 
 

https://www.ted.com/talks/angela_lee_duckworth_grit_the_power_of_passion_and_perseverance


Primary News from Mr Saunders  
 
óPunching above our weightô is the term I find myself using over and 
over again at Scone Grammar School. At the recent HRIS Primary 
Swimming Carnival I was reminded of how our students just 
seem to step up on the big stage and really shine. For this humble, 
independent school in the bush to take out second place in the HRIS 
Division 1 Carnival is truly a wonderful achievement. Throw in three age champions: Andrew Crowther (9 
Years boys), Isabella Henderson (9 Years girls) and Hunter Ryan (12 Years boys) as well as three age 
group champions (9 Years boys and girls and the 12 Years boys) and it makes for a very successful 
Carnival! I congratulate all of our students who competed, you all played your part and contributed to a 
truly wonderful result. 
 
Peer Support groups get under way this week and there is a wave of excitement throughout 
K-6.  
 
The Peer Support Programme: 
 

¶ is a peer led, skills based, experiential learning 
programme; 

¶ empowers young people to support each other and 
contribute positively to society; 

¶ provides students with a supportive learning 
environment in which to develop the skills, 
understandings, attitudes and strategies to improve their 
mental, social and emotional wellbeing; 

¶ develops key skills in resilience, assertiveness, decision 
making, problem solving and leadership; 

¶ utilises a whole school approach to support positive 
cultural change; 

¶ provides authentic leadership opportunities for Peer Leaders. 
 
The Year 6 students spent a wonderful two days off campus preparing themselves on the leadership traits 
required to organise and run a group of students.  
 
Please take the time to ask your child about their Peer Support experience!! 

 
 
K-1 Swim Fun Day    Friday, 3 March  
imagiNATION Student Leadersô Conference - Friday 3 March 

    Grandparentsô Day - Friday 10 March 
    

 
Good Humour for the Week (With the help from the ever-reliable Charlie Holden!!)  
     
Q. What did the echidna say to the cactus? A. Are you my mummy? 
Q. What do you call an electric parrot? A. A shock-a-too!!  
 
 
Congratulations to Arabella Patterson (Year 1 Blue), Matthew Edwards (Year 5 Blue), Byron Fraser (Year 
3 Gold), Mia Turner (Year 3 Blue), Edward Ray (Year 5 Blue) and Elizabeth Young (Year 5 Gold), who are 
all celebrating birthdays this week.  We do wish these students all the best as they enjoy this special 
milestone and share the time with family and friends. 



From the Dean of Students P - 12 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week I would like to highlight the importance of positive self-talk. Often the most negative messages 
we receive come from our own self-talk. This tends to happen when we are under pressure and have a 
fixed mindset that there is nothing we can do about our challenges. Combine this with the turbulence of 
the youthful brain and the recipe is there for possible stress and anxiety.  
 
One of the positive coping strategies we are seeking to teach students here at SGS is the power of 
positive self-talk. In fact, as teachers and parents, it will benefit our state of well-being to use it often 
too! Positive self-talk includes óI canô and óI willô statements which we repeat to ourselves. Doing this 
contests the negatives and focuses us on the search for what is right in what we are doing. The key to 
making positive self-talk most effective in maintaining growth mindsets, is to use it immediately negative 
thoughts enter our minds. When used well these statements act as excellent off-ramps for negative 
thinking and fixed mindsets.  
 
I love the Bible verse that Mr. Smart suggested we take heed of this year as we pursue Godly 
transformation. óFinally, brothers and sisters, whatever is true, whatever is noble, whatever is 
right, whatever is pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is admirableðif anything is excellent or 
praiseworthyðthink about such things.ô (Philippians 4:8) This Bible verse speaks of filling our 
minds with what God ordains as His truth in our lives. I encourage you to delve into what God says about 
our value in His eyes. 
 
In Prayer this week:  
Reflect on: Philippians 4:8  
Give thanks for: The gifts, such as our mind, that God has given us; Godôs goodness in sending us Jesus, 
the resurrection and the life, so we can have a way to be friends with God; Parents, teachers and 
supporters who truly care for us;  
Pray for:  The school building project; families and students who are ill or struggling at the moment:  
your son or daughterôs teacher/s!  
 
Revôd Nate Atkinson 
natkinson@sgs.nsw.edu.au  

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Philippians+4%3A8&version=NIV
mailto:natkinson@sgs.nsw.edu.au


From the Head of Secondary  
 
 
This week marks the middle of first term. All staff have spent this week in Mid-Term Review Meetings, 
discussing our students, and Tutors will shortly be making contact with homes to discuss feedback from 
these meetings. If you are concerned about anything raised in these discussions please do not hesitate to 
contact the House Patrons, or myself. 
 
Staff have also spent a considerable amount of time going over NAPLAN data and as a result of that we 
are continuing to focus on studentsô writing. In particular we are targeting writing with purpose, for a 
particular audience and increasing the vocabulary used by students. Looking at and discussing unfamiliar 
words in news articles or programmes watched at home will also help them to improve. Encouraging 
children to have a go at writing something in a structured sentence, rather than taking the quicker option 
of bullet points, is also important.  
 
Last weekôs Swimming Carnival was a triumph for Ledger House. However, it was also a triumph for so 
many students who donôt normally participate fully in the day, who entered most races and were 
encouraged by their Houses. I congratulate all of the Year 12 students, with or without an official 
leadership position;  this cohort worked together to make sure every student was doing as much as they 
could to help their House. On several occasions students got into the Pool next to someone who was 
struggling to finish and swam beside them to encourage and cheer them on. The atmosphere around the 
edge of the Pool during the relays was electric. Our students did us all proud and should be reminded of 
how good they are. 
 
Finally, a big congratulations to all of the Age Champions and Ledger House. 
 

Quote of the weekï two from Albert Einstein this week as we encourage our students to continue building 
their resilience. 
 
ñThe only sure way to avoid making mistakes is to have no new ideas.ò 
 
ñLearn from yesterday, live for today, hope for tomorrow. The important thing is not to stop 
questioning.ò 

 

Deanna Hollis 
dhollis@sgs.nsw.edu.au 



Tales from The Yellow Cottage  
 

Resilience at The Yellow Cottage 
 
This term we are going to share with you how Positive Education and Building Resilience 
looks in practice at The Yellow Cottage. 
 
Play Based Learning is essential to building Resilience. We have an important role as 
educators at The Yellow Cottage, as do you as parents, in supporting children to build 
resilience through play, both at home and in play settings. This can be achieved by 
encouraging choice and independence and ensuring access to a rich play environment. 

 
At The Yellow Cottage we provide a rich play environment with varied inspirational and interesting 
physical surroundings that maximises the potential for socialising, creativity, resourcefulness and 
challenge. It is a place where children feel free to play in their own way and on their own terms. We 
offer all children the opportunity to freely interact with or experience the following: 
Å      other children ï with a choice to play alone or with others, to negotiate, co-operate, fall out, and 
 resolve conflict; 

¶ the natural world ï weather, the seasons, bushes, trees, plants, insects, animals and mud; 

¶ loose parts ï natural and manmade materials that can be manipulated, moved and adapted,              
built and demolished; 

¶ the natural elements ï earth, air and water; 

¶ challenge and risk taking ï both on a physical and emotional level; 

¶ playing with identity ï role play and dressing up; 

¶ movement ï running, jumping, climbing, balancing and rolling; 

¶ rough and tumble ï play  fighting; 

¶ the senses ï sounds, tastes, textures, smells and sights; 

¶ feelings ï pain, joy, confidence, fear, anger, contentment, boredom, fascination, happiness, 
grief, rejection, acceptance, sadness, pride and frustration.  

 
óFree play gives the growing child the cognitive ability to solve problems, the emotional 
ability to withstand hardship, the social ability to help each other, and the physical ability 
to carry it all through. Play is the foundation stone of resilience in children, no matter 
what life may throw at them!ô Dr Mike Shooter, Consultant Psychiatrist (retired) and Chair 
of Play Wales. 


